
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
A week under our belts already and a short but action packed half term in front of us. The children have 
settled back into school brilliantly, I hope you have all enjoyed the Bank Holiday Weekend. 
 

After a final meeting with our Site Manager from Classic Builders this morning, and I can share with you the 
exciting news that the building work for our new classroom begins this week. The proposed timescale is May 
to August and we should be able to use the new classroom in September 2022. 
 
There are naturally some logistics to consider, every aspect of the build has been risk assessed to ensure the 
safety of everyone who uses our school site. The most obvious change will be how the children, staff and 
visitors enter and leave the site. There will be a fenced pathway from our front pedestrian gate to the front 
door of the school; all children will use this and go through the hall to their classes. See green strip on the 
plan below. 
 
The school car park will form part of the building compound and there will be no onsite parking. If parking 
becomes a challenge outside of the school, can I politely suggest that anyone who is able to walks to school, 
hopefully the weather in summer term will be on our side. There is also the option to park and stride from the 
village hall. 
 
Some drawings of the build are below, if there are any questions please do not hesitate to ask. 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 

Please join me in wishing Mr Heagney and family our congratulations on the birth of his daughter Nula. Mr 
Heagney will be taking paternity leave for two weeks and Beech Class will be taught by Miss Lindsey 
Burridge. 
The staff would also like to send our best wishes to Miss Illsley, as we wait in anticipation of baby news. Mrs 
Carter will be the fulltime Ash Class teacher whilst Mrs Berry and Miss Illsley are on maternity leave. 
 

Our Whole School jigsaw theme this term is Relationships, we will be thinking about relationships in school, at 
home and online. This week we were celebrating children know how to be a good friend and enjoy healthy 
friendships. Congratulations to our stars of the week: 
 

Ash- Beau 
Beech- Ed 

Sycamore- Alfie B 
Oak- Phoebe 

 
Next week we are celebrating children who know how to keep calm and deal with difficult situations.  

On Thursday 5th May our reception children will be visited by a School Vision Screener from the Royal 
Cornwall Hospital Trust. If you would rather your child not receive the eye test please contact the school 
office.  
 

Monday 11th April – Friday 22nd April – Easter Holidays 
Thursday 5th May – Vision Screening – Reception children 
Wednesday 25th – 27th May – Oak Class London Residential trip 
 

Monday 24th - Friday 28th October (Half Term) Monday 31st October - Friday 4th November (INSET days) 
 
Have a great week, 
 
Emma Williams 
 
Head of School 
 
Grow Every Learner - Learn for Life - Enjoy Every Challenge - Excel Together 
We’re Recruiting: For information on job vacancies available within Cornwall Education Learning Trust please 
visit www.celtrust.org/join-us/vacancies  

http://www.celtrust.org/join-us/vacancies

